
State of Rhode Island Water Resources Board
RI Division of Statewide Planning
235 Promenade Street, Suite 230
Providence, RI 02908
 (401) 222-7901  FAX: (401) 222-2083

Via Email Only

January 28, 2025

Peter D. Ruggiero, Esq.
peter@rubroc.com
Ruggiero, Brochu & Petrarca
1130 Ten Road Rd, D-102
North Kingstown, RI 02852

Re: Andreoni Appeal of Jamestown Water Service Extension Decision; Frechette Appeal of
Jamestown Water Service Extension Decision; Saletin Appeal of Jamestown Water Service
Extension Decision; Zimniski and Gagnon Appeal of Jamestown Water Service Extension
Decision

Dear Attorney Ruggiero:

Upon initial review of the record to date, the Chair of the Water Resources Board’s Pre-Hearing
Board respectfully requests the following:

A more detailed written explanation of the Town of Jamestown’s position regarding the existing
language contained in the Water Resources Board “WRB” approved Town of Jamestown Water
District’s “JWD” 2018 Water Supply System Management Plan “WSSMP” as it applies to RIGL
§46-15-2(b)(1), copied below for reference:

Notwithstanding any provision of this section to the contrary, a municipal water department,
agency, or public water system governed under this section shall review applications for plans
or work for the extension of supply or distribution mains or pipes in accordance with the
following standards:

(1) The application must not be prohibited by the specific language of the latest water
supply system management plan (“WSSMP”) of the public water supply system;

Please limit the document to no more than five (5) pages and provide it electronically no later
than COB on February 12, 2025. Please contact me with any questions at
kathleen.crawley@doa.ri.gov.

Regards,

Kathleen Crawley
Acting General Manager

C: Matthew Smith, Esq. (matthew.smith@doa.ri.gov)
Joelle C. Rocha, Esq. (jrocha@duffysweeney.com)
Christian S. Infantolino, Esq. (cinfantolino@jamestownlawyer.com)
Michael L. Mineau, Esq. (mmineau@psh.com)
Marisa A. Desautel, Esq. (marisa@desautelbrowning.com)


